
                                                                

Bring your 
cars and bring 
your candy! 
Come join us 
in the Jade 
street parking 
lot for the  
annual Trunk 
or Treat.  
Oct 31st 

from  
5:30ð 7:00 

With St. Luke UMC 

Come and  
listen to the 
new sermon 
series entitled 
ñDear Johnò.  
Pastor Jim  
discusses what 
this series  
entails in his 
pastoral letter 
on page 2. 
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The Pastorôs Pen  

September 28, 2021 

 

Hello Church! 

I spent the second half of last week at the 
2021 New Room Conference in Murfrees-
boro, Tennessee. It was amazing as usu-
al! Oh, and Charlie and Heidi say hello. 
My goal next year is to have as many of 
you as possible join me. It will again be in 
the Nashville area, possibly even in 
Murfreesboro again.  

 

I promise it would be worth your time 
(and you could go before or stay after 
and enjoy Nashville a bit). Iôve yet to 
meet anyone who has gone and hasnôt 
wanted desperately to go again. You can 
find more information at 
www.newroomconference.com. Simply 
said, New Room and Seedbed (the organ-
ization that organizes the conference) are 
in the awakening business. 

Iôll be preaching through some points in 
the Epistles of John over the weeks to 
come. Many scholars believe (and I 
agree) that the same John who wrote the 
gospel and the book of Revelation wrote 
these short letters. They are short, I en-
courage you to read and ruminate on 
them often these next weeks. Though 
short, they are impactful! In the words of 
scholar Robert W. Wall, ñIf God is love, 
then Godôs children must love each other 
as Jesus loved: self-sacrificially and ówith 
action and truth.ôò  

I realize COVID is still with us and may be 
for the foreseeable future. But, if at all 
possible, please return to church in per-

son as often as you can. We need fellow-
ship with one another! 

Also, Iôm no longer going to put off start-
ing some initiatives. Stay tuned for: 

Wesleyan Classes ï these are life groups 
of a kind. Life groups actually originated 
with John Wesley and the early Method-
ists. In the words of Bishop Will Willimon, 
ñthe class meeting may be a perfect 
means for church renewal, a gift of God, 
through the Wesleyan movement, for 
such a time as this.ò This is NOT a Bible 
study and there is no pre or post work, 
unless youôre leading a group. Even then, 
there is only some simple training in-
volved. If youôre interested in being in a 
group or leading a group, please let me 
know as soon as possible. 

Trunk or Treat ï October 31 from 5:30-
7pm in the Jade Street parking lot. Letôs 
make this one the best ever! 

Chosen Nights ï Likely starting Sunday, 
November 7 at 6pm (stay tuned) in the 
courtyard between buildings facing Ave-
nue N. If there is inclement weather, weôll 
move inside. The Chosen is a fantastic 
visual adaptation of some key moments 
in the ministry of Jesus. Come to see 
some of the episodes, share, and discuss. 
And, invite friends! 

Prayer Group ï I hope to be able to re-
start a regular prayer initiative here. If 
youôre interested, let me know. We need 
prayer and we need people to be prayers! 
My goal, however, is not to meet in the 
church but to meet in the community at 
different locations. 

There are some other things I have in 
mind as wellébut Iôm not quite ready to 
put them to print, so to speak. If you 
have ideas, please share them with me! 

Itôs a blessing to be your pastor! 

 

 

Pastor Jim 
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Apportionments Update:  

 

Apportionments for 2021:  $32,288.00 

Balance due: $13,783.46 

 Percentage Paid:  58% 

 

Dollars for Mission 

 
Dollars for Mission for October and  
November will be going to Arbor  

Terrace. This money is used for things 
such as the Christmas angel tree for 
the residents that donôt get picked up. 

Memorials & Honorariums 

 

 

Upcoming Events & Happenings 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Directions: 
1. Visit www.smile.amazon.com 
2. Log into your Amazon account 

3. Type in "St. Luke Methodist Church" in the    
    "Charity Search" box. 

4. Click on "St. Luke Methodist Church" in  
    San Angelo, TX 
5. Start Shopping!  

 
You have to log on through 

www.smile.amazon.com each time you shop 
for the money to be donated. If you have any 
questions, please don't hesitate to ask! 

 
 

 

Arbor Terrace  
Bingo Prizes 

We are collecting bingo 
prizes for the residents of 

Arbor Terrace.  
We are wanting things such 
as toiletries, games, little 

snacks, etc.  
Contact church office with 

any questions.  

  
In Memory of  
Pete Weldon 
Given by: 
Ricky & Vicky 
Wright 

 
In Memory of  
Pete Weldon 
Given by: 
Ed & Phylis 
Thurston 

 
In Memory of 
Pete Weldon 
Given by:  

Carol Carpenter 
 
 
 

 
In Memory of 
Bobbie Walker 
Given By: 

Carol Carpenter 
 

In Memory of 
Pat Gustin 
Given By: 

Vicki & Donald 
McCollum 

 
In Memory of  
Janek  

Yonkovich 
Given By: 

Micheal & Cindy 
Shannon 

 
 

  

http://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.smile.amazon.com%2F&h=6AQGLKatsAQGYm2GsM3IkY0BK-HbUdV4aqrno_wR8X-l2rQ&enc=AZPGRwt7eM5whMOKoupCXyQFvtrGkuUQO2i8Kvd04_t3loKWEKxQzNoMcTUcRvOD6Vdo3-zaH4ReHOlsifafCBPPysXu-INjCpRxOgPvywIJf-9BCZvweml4eAfAD--k7cD_R1ssqI
http://www.smile.amazon.com/
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Youth Newsletter October 2021 

Howdy sports fans. All is well on the 
youth front. We added 2 new 6th graders 
to the mix and weôve had some laid back 
youth Sunday nights since school began. 
As October unfolds and our very brief few 
weeks of fall are upon us I look ahead to 
what we will be doing. We will be having 
our annual Random Acts Of Kindness 
session this Sunday on the 3rd. It is al-
ways a very fun night where we go out in 
groups and do good deeds for people we 
donôt know or people we may not even 
see. We might give the police or firemen 
a flower of appreciation, we might take 
peopleôs carts in at a grocery store, we 
might tape some quarters to a vending 
machine to give someone a free drink 
from an anonymous source, we might 
speak to a homeless person and just give 
them a smile, we might see a need and 
try to help or we could open doors for 
people and smile at them. What we learn 
from all of this is that it is only oh so 
simple to change someoneôs day. To 
touch someone and never know you 
have. It starts with a simple smile. Not 
only does it put people at ease but it also 
makes them wonder why we are smiling. 
What I hope they get out of this is that 
those small opportunities are around us 
all at all times. If we live our day in look-
ing for some of those chances then those 
interactions just become second nature 
every day. These are the kind of things 
Jesus calls us to do. In these little ways 
we are just showing the face of God to 
others and again in ways that we might 
never see the fruit of but the fruit will be 
there anyway. I had it explained once at 
the Food Bank that we put our fingerprint 
on a can of food we move at the food 
bank and everyone else that comes in 

contact with that can puts their finger 
print over ours and that wherever it ends 
up the person that the can ends up with 
never sees those fingerprints but they 
are there just the same. Iôve always love 
that analogy. So anyways that is what 
we are doing this Sunday! 

I also would like, once again, to encour-
age everyone to try to get back to at-
tending church. I sit behind my guitar 
and look out at 9:00 and find all a bit 
frustrating. Our community has been so 
important to all of us over the years and 
while I have been amazed at how we 
havenôt lost that connection, we have still 
lost a huge part of our church life by not 
worshipping as the community of faith 
we are supposed to be and have been in 
the past. I see a smattering of reconnec-
tion but it is only a smattering. If all the 
people that have come inconsistently in 
the last few months would come on a 
regular basis we would be there. I know 
that the habit of not going to church or 
going to church on line is hard to break, I 
know that attending church every Sun-
day is just as easy a habit to get into and 
should be something that we look for-
ward to and crave every week.  I say this 
not only as an employee of the church or 
more importantly the youth director but 
also as a member of the team that brings 
worship together for everyone. I know 
that as a person in the band the more 
people we worship with the more we can 
feel the spirit in the room. Please come 
back to church. Wear a mask, plenty do. 
Sit at a social distance, Plenty do. What-
ever you need we can make it happen 
but please come and sit in the pew. If 
you have kids itôs the only way to show 
them the importance of worship in our 
daily lives. 

That is all, 

John 
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 Christian 
Child 
Development 
Center 

We are in full swing here at St. 

Luke CCDC! The teachers are so 
excited to be back and doing 

what they love! The littles are 

getting into a routine, learning, 
playing, and having fun with their 
friends. We continue to ask for 

prayers and thank you to those 

who have been praying.  

October Events:  

8th No School 

11th Columbus Day (no school)
15th Fall Portraits 

18-22nd Book Fair 

22nd Parent share  

29th Trunk-or-Treats  
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Mission / Outreach 

PROJECT DIGNIDAD  NEEDS: 
  

Canned Meat Å Canned Vegetables  

Canned Fruit Å Canned Soups  

Spaghetti Sauce Å Peanut Butter Å Vermicelli 
Pasta Å Oatmeal Å Pinto Beans Å Rice  

Please drop your items in the box in the Narthex. 

Would you like  
to help serve  
a warm meal??   

 

 

We need you on any 

one of the  

following days: 

Monday, October 18ð9:30 a.m. 

Monday, November 15ð9:30 a.m. 

Monday, December 20ð9:30 a.m. 
 

Call Cathy Talley for more information  
@ 944-7787 

 

St. Luke Soupers could use your help  
preparing the casseroles that are served  

at the Soup Kitchen. 
They meet on the Sunday preceding  
the serving date above at 2:45 in the  

Fellowship Hall Kitchen.  

Those affected by 

Covid-19 

Coleman 

Patricia Adams 

Kathy Almarez 

Bob Becker 

Jo Ann Buff 

Janet Brown  

Anne Charlotte 

Annabelle Crowson 

John Graham 

Marilyn Grant 

John Groth 

Ed & Bobbie Jo 

Halfast 

Leecha Harrington 

Nita Ivey  

Jackie Jacoby 

Vanna Jones 

Susan McKnight 

Kathy Nixon 

Kathy Rankin 

Debbie Schroeder 

Coy Short  

Barney Sisco 

Eddie Slough 

Mark Smith 

Larry Tianen 

James Ward 

Gabby Watkins 

Mitch Whitney 

Steve Whyculsky 

Kim Zentner 

Judy 

Gary 

Sundy 

Border Situation 

RAIN 

Wildfires 

 

Prayer Concerns 

 

Service Opportunities & Outreach Needs 

We are collecting plastic 

bags for  the Wesley Soup 

Kitchen. They package the 

meals they distribute in 

them. You can drop them 

off in the Narthex or 

Church office. Please make 

sure they are clean and not 

ripped. Thank You!! 
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September 
Birthdays 

Average Worship Attendance 
 

9:00 a.m. Worship ~ 30 
11:00 a.m. Worship ~ 34 

Online ~ 40 

INCOME 

Pledged Giving                     175,873.36 

Unpledged Giving                    53,696.27 

Miscellaneous Giving               4,323.91 

Total Income                         233,893.54 

  

EXPENSES 

Administrative Expenses         3,811.48 

Building and Grounds            74,669.01 

Staff Salaries & Compensation                

                             122,242.40 

Programs                                3,669.03 

Apportionments, Outreach, etc.                 

                            26,948.78 

Total Expenses                   $231,340.70

10/1   Colby Grace 

10/4  Lauren Batt 

     Mike Freeman 

       Creed Thomp-

son 

10/5   Whitney Hoff-

pauir 

10/6   Dallas Franke 

      Taylor Franke 

      Doris Pederson 

      Laura Rogge 

      Bradley Wilson 

10/7   Maggie Blair 

10/8   Sabre Abbott 

      Lou Ann Pratz 

       Caden Williams 

10/9  Doyle Miller 

10/10 Randy Awalt 

     James Gibson 

     Sondra Piel 

10/11 Joel Havlak 

     Dakota Turner 

10/12 Meredith 

Brown 

10/13  Becky Robles 

10/14 Carolyn 

Haynes 

      Jim Holland 

      Addison Wal-

lace 

10/15 Christopher 

McBurnie 

10/17  Marsha Taylor 

10/18 Michelle Os-

wald 

      Ryder Rogers 

10/19 Fischer  

     Russwurm 

       Ron Taylor 

10/21 Anissa 

McLaughlin 

  Zachary Watkins 

10/22 Bryan 

 McCollum 

10/23 Tom Thomp-

son 

10/25 Karla Thomp-

son     

10/26 Robin Balen-

tine 

    Jack  McLaugh-

lin 

10/27 Johnny Oswald 

10/28 Karl Havlak 

10/29 Ann Harris 

10/29 Colleen Tail-

feathers 

10/30 Tinley Burrage 

10/30 Helen Keith      

McShan 

September 

§ 10/11ðColumbus Day, Church Office Closed 

§ 10/19ðMission Committee Meeting @ 4:30 

§ 10/19ðAdmin Council Meeting @ 5:15 

§ 10/31ðAll Saints Sunday 

§ 10/31ðTrunk or Treat  @5:30-7:00 

 

Wednesdayôs - Disciple Class at 6:15 pm  

 

Finance Information 

 

 

Important Dates on the Church Calendar  
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St. Luke United Methodist Church 
2781 West Avenue N 
San Angelo, Texas  76904 

 

Senior Pastor, Jim Noble 
 

Office Manager, Lauryn Pitcock 
 

Youth Ministries, John Groth 
 

Chancel Choir Director, David Engleman 
 

Accompanist, Kathy Ward 
 

Nursery Director, Katina Emert 
 

CCDC Director, Michelle Lopez 
 

 
 

Church Office 325.949.1545 
Website: www.stluke-sanangelo.org 

Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday 
8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Friday 
8:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 

 

Information for the upcoming August 
newsletter is due in the church office  

by  October  27th. 

Church Staff 

Church Office Information 

Newsletter Information 

 
It is not too late to sign up for One Call!  

If you would like to be a part of One Call Now and be notified by 
phone about church announcements and prayer updates? These 
will not be daily...perhaps, at most, a couple of times a week 

 
1) What phone number(s) would you like us to call? 

 
2) Do you text? If so, and we were to send a text, what number(s) 

would we use. 
 

3) Who else is covered by the numbers above? 
 

We don't want to exclude anyone, of course. The service charges 
us by the amount of phone numbers, however. SO, we want to 
cover everyone with as few numbers as possible. For more infor-

mation feel free to call the church  
office at 325-949-1545 


